 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1RAVENNA TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES – April 13, 2023
The April Ravenna Township Board Meeting was held on April 13, 2023 at the Ravenna Township Office and called to order by Supervisor Elmer Hoyle. Pledge to the Flag was led by Trustee Bruce Yonker.  Prayer was led by Clerk Penny Sherman.  Members present were: Elmer Hoyle, Supervisor; Sonja Patterson, Treasurer; Penny Sherman, Clerk; John Bonthuis, Trustee; and Bruce Yonker, Trustee.  Also present was Ravenna Area Fire Department Chief Greg Crowley, County Commissioner Zach Lahring, Matt from State Representative Luke Meerman’s office, Muskegon County Road Commission Director Ken Hulka, Township Attorney and 17 residents.  Motion by Yonker, support by Bonthuis to approve the agenda. Motion carried.  Motion by Bonthuis, support by Yonker to approve the minutes from the Ravenna Township March 3, 2023 Special Meeting and the Ravenna Township March 9, 2023 Board Meeting.  Motion carried. 
Citizens Comments: Commissioner Lahring stated he was here to help the Township in anyway he can. Matt from Representative Meerman introduced himself.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Assessor:  Everything is going well.
Fire Board:  Call report: 11 Medicals, 3 P.I.’s, 6 Fires (1 Moorland and 1 Coopersville), and 1 Wire Down.  Truck 1820 broke another valve and has been repaired.  The estimate for the generator has been received.  The Fire Department has requested that NO ONE Park in front of the bay doors at the Fire Department.   People interested in a burn permit may go to the web site: www.dnr.state.mi.us/burnpermits.   Address signs are available to purchase for $20.00, if anyone is interested they should call the Township Hall at 231-853-6205 and all ordered signs must be picked up at the Ravenna Township Office.
Building Inspector:   3 Building Permits, 3 Electrical Permits, 1 Mechanical Permit, and 1 Plumbing Permit were issued.  The 10% reimbursement check was for $274.65.    
Museum/Library: Everything is going fine.
Cemetery:  Sexton will return snow stakes to RM Groundworks.  
Planning Commission: The Planning Commission held a Public Hearing on Monday, March 20, 2023 and approved Special House application for Harris Knudson.  The Planning Commission will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, April 17, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. to hear and consider 14 amendments to the Zoning Ordinance Text of the Township of Ravenna.
Zoning Administrator:  Everything is going fine.  
Chamber of Commerce:   The Chamber of Commerce met on Tuesday, April 11, 2023 at the Ravenna United Methodist Church.  The Chamber will be awarding 2 $500.00 Scholarships this Spring.  One for a college bound student and the other for a student going into the trades or an apprenticeship.
Road Commission and Road update:   Road Commission will be discussed under New Business. 
Senior Citizen’s Activity Coordinator:  Part of the Allocations funds have been received.  Choice One Bank will be sponsoring the May luncheon.
Ravenna Area Historical Society.  No report.  
New Business:   Brine estimate was received from the Muskegon County Road Commission.  Ravenna Township 50%  cost to brine this year will be $31,779.98.  Motion by Yonker, support by Bonthuis to have the Muskegon County Road Commission brine for Ravenna Township with a 50% cost share for a cost of $31,779.98.  Roll Call Vote taken:  Yonker-Aye, Bonthuis-Aye, Patterson-Aye, Sherman-Aye, Hoyle-Aye.  Motion carried.  
The cost increase from Fresh Coast Planning was discussed.  Sherman will contact Greg from Fresh Coast Planning to set up a meeting to discuss our bill.

Options for Blackmer Road were discussed.  Sherman stated that the Township does not receive any gas tax money for our local roads.  All of our gas tax money goes directly to the Muskegon County Road Commission.  Residents were present to complain about the terrible condition of Blackmer Road.  MCRC Director Ken Hulka was present to field questions concerning Blackmer Road.  The Township asked Director Hulka how much the MCRC would cost share repair of Blackmer Road.  Hulka stated he is not sure if the MCRC will cost share  repairing Blackmer Road.   Residents wanted to know why potholes have not been filled.  Representative from Luke Meerman’s office stated the Representative is trying to find funding in Lansing to help repair Blackmer Road. The Township stated that they are willing to hold a road millage dedicated to repairing Blackmer Road.  The Road Millage for Blackmer Road would have to be to the County Clerk’s office by August 15th in order to be on the November Ballot. After much discussion, Hulka stated that he will recommend to the MCRC that they wait to put Blackmer Road back to a gravel road until after the Township can hold a vote for a Road Millage for Blackmer Road.
Unfinished Business: None.
Treasurer’s Report: Patterson presented the following bills:  Township Bills- $182.00 Aeros; $1084.50 Mika Meyers; $900.00 Sorenson’s for cemetery dirt; $114.31 Election Source and Fire Bills- $4312.91 Alloyed for truck 1820; $44.64 Village Hardware; $595.00 Hose testing and Patterson presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion by Yonker, support by Bonthuis to pay all bills and accept the Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.
Other Board Comments:  Sherman stated that the Ravenna Township Annual Dump Day and Tire Recycle Event will be held on Saturday, May 6, 2023 from 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. in the Ravenna Livestock parking lot. Sherman also stated that the new website for Ravenna Township is up and running. Our new web address is:  Ravennatwp.com. 
Correspondence:  None
Public Comment: Resident stated that the ditching on S. Adams Road needs to be cleaned.  A resident commented that they feel drainage is the biggest problem for Blackmer Road.  Another resident stated that they feel the new Frisbee golf course in Patterson Park will increase the traffic flow on Blackmer Road.
Motion by Yonker, support by Sherman to adjourn.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectively submitted by Clerk Penny Sherman
These minutes are considered proposed until approved at the next board meeting.
